MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD MONDAY 18TH FEBRUARY 2013 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllrs Sheena Duller, Brian Thomas, Gwyneth Davies Christian Pateman, Nick McNally, Andra Jones and Cllr Ifan Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr Christine Harrison

Also an e-mail was received from Cllr Adam Lionel wishing to resign as a councillor from Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council. The clerk will inform Ceredigion County Council’s Elections department.

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Brian Thomas and seconded by Cllr Christian Pateman.

Matters Arrising;

Water Wheel;

The clerk had compiled correspondence between Pentir Pumlumon and the Community Council from the 1st meeting to discuss the water wheel.  At that meeting the councillors were shown a plan of the wheel and were told that maintenance on the wheel would be minimal. On this understanding the community council agreed once the wheel was completed and councillors were satisfied they would be happy to take charge of maintenance. It shows in the minutes that there are still issues outstanding on the project, access to the wheel, maintenance costs could escalate, the lease document has still not been signed. The councillors decided not to commit to take charge of the maintenance of the wheel once again and asked the clerk to write a letter Pentir Pumlumon. The clerk said he would prepare a letter and show it to the councillors before sending it to Mr Jones.
Public Toilets;
Cllr Ifan Davies had spoken to Ceredigion County Councils properties department informing them that the community council wished to keep the public toilets open in Pontrhydygroes. The county council were open to suggestions. Cllr Brian Thomas and the clerk would contact Mr Paul Arnold.

Correspondence;
Road Closure;

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council informing us of a road closure on the B4343 in Ffair Rhos from the 4th to the 8th of February.

Annual Audit; 

The Annual Audit has been returned from BDO audit. There were two matters that needed addressing. 
· Section 1 completed including pennies

· Accounts not verified by 30th June

The clerk told the councillors that he had informed the auditors that the audit would be late and they were happy with this and another date was set.

Ceredigion for All;

A consultation document was received from Ceredigion County Council, Ceredigion for All, Single Integrated Plan Consultation. This will be discussed at our next meeting.
Code of Conduct;

The clerk has contacted Ceredigion County Council to arrange a Code of Conduct training session prior to one of our meetings.

They will come back to us with dates.

Donations;
Letters were received from the following asking for donations, Cruse Ceredigion, Wales Air Ambulance, British Heart foundation.

Bank statement

A statement for the Business Saver account showed that there is 2462.25 in the account on the 25th January.

There was no other business; the next meeting will be on the 18th March in the village hall at 7.30pm. 
